
Murder on Friday the 13th
With the kids out of town and Friday the 13th upon us, we
found it to be the perfect time to break out a game we found
at the thrift store months ago – a Murder Mystery Party. 
After a check to make sure all the contents were there, we
started inviting friends to attend a murder mystery party at
our house:

Dear Name of Character Here,
Hart’s untimely death casts suspicion on us all.  The police
report has already been filed (see enclosed).  We must meet
quickly in order to solve the murder and clear our good names.
Hosted By:
on Friday, June 13 at 6:00pm
Please RSVP by Wednesday, June 11
Please bring a dish to share – no poison

We sent this email to each guest along with the police report
detailing  the  homicide.   We  began  with  our  game  night
regulars, then when some of them couldn’t make it, we tried to
cast accordingly.  The casting, by the way, just happened to
work out perfectly.  Originally, we were going to have to make
a male character female, but once we switched some things
around based on which guests were coming, it all worked out. 
And in retrospect, the swapping male for female thing would
not have worked well at all!  My husband and I were originally
going to be the married couple, but those characters were a
few decades older than us, and the characters we did end up
playing had a secret infatuation with each other, so we were
both pleased to discover this in the course of the game. 
Unfortunately, when my turn came to come up with a ‘formal
accusation’, evidence dictated that I point my finger at my
husband, aka, secret crush, but that’s how you play the game. 
Each guest came in costume and character and stayed that way
for the roughly 3 hours we played the game.  All in all, a lot
of  fun,  and  we’ve  already  had  several  people  who  were
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disappointed that they couldn’t make it.  So, we’ll have to
scour the thrift stores and / or the intenet in hopes of
finding another one of these Murder Mystery games to play… 
providing we can get all (almost 4!) kids out of the house for
an evening again…  hmmm, that might be the REAL mystery! 

Good Times
As I said this blog is about things I really enjoy doing. If
there were one thing I would choose to do for the rest of my
life, it would be to act, sing, perform, or just be on a
stage. I do not care if it is making millions of dollars in
front of tens of thousands of people or on a small, intimate
stage in front of 10 people. From September 2006-September
2007,  I  was  in  6  community  theatre  productions.  I  played
everything from a walk-on cameo, to scene stealing supporting
actor, to lead actor. I also was the backstage manager for
Grease  which  was  very  rewarding  because  it  gave  me  the
opportunity to work behind the scenes for the first time and
still be on stage in a limited role. However, my greatest
accomplishment thus far on stage was bringing to life the
character Morat Notboratnichkov in the musical Idol Night at
the Karaoke Place. Morat was initially a clone of “Borat”.
However, I feel that he grew apart from that stereotype. Sure,
I have heard of Borat but I still have never seen any of his
shows nor the movie. I do not know how to explain but I think
I took a bit of Yul Brynner from The King and I, added a dash
of Ricky Ricardo, and something of myself and came up with
something unique. Of course, the writer responsible for the
show was there on stage and off to guide the entire cast.The
fun and excitement was not limited to the stage. On May 11,
Chris and I were interviewed on Toledo 24 News in order to
promote the show. The lady doing the interview was totally
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caught  off  guard.  The  weatherman  could  be  heard  in  the
background laughing. I think I even amazed myself because this
was at 6:45AM. Never before have I ever been involved in a
show which brought with it so many memories. EVERYONE WINS!!!


